This was not a Democrats Abroad activity, but a protest outside ATLAPA on behalf of then jailed journalist Okke Ornstein. And although I was alone and cordoned off after police interrogation, the cup of expresso is but one sign that I was not entirely without support -- a sympathetic reporter gave me that as I stood in the morning sun with my sign. Meanwhile supporters inside the hall promoted the cause when President Varela spoke to the anti-corruption gathering. (In a sense I was kind of their decoy.) That the president of Transparency International also brought it up also helped to get Okke released after a few weeks in prison on bogus charges brought by an international criminal with a record that spans five decades and four countries.


�I was born in Panama to American parents and am thus a dual US-Panamanian citizen. But Democrats Abroad rules, for some good reasons, prohibit the organization from taking stands on Panamanian politics. So this was a matter of one journalist standing up for a colleague -- when the rabiblanco media studiously ignored the case -- and of a Panamanian human rights activist standing up for human rights in Panama, without any reference to Democrats Abroad.


�There is a trend "upstairs" in Democrats Abroad toward isolating the organization in society and the world. A regional meeting was recently told that DA chapters shouldn't use their mailing lists or social media to promote the Indivisible protests that played a big role in defeating the GOP attack on Obamacare, or the upcoming March for Science. To avoid an American political party getting thrown out of a country as foreigners interfering in that country's internal affairs is one thing. To become isolated from American society in a little echo chamber in which people won't participate in things that they don't control is something else, something I think is unwise.


